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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
VENDOR TASK FORCE
MINUTES
October 24, 2011
New York Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium
6:30PM
Present: Nicholas Viest, Michele Birnbaum, Jonathan Horn, Rita Popper, Debbie Teitelbaum, Barbara Rudder, Teri Slater
Excused: Matt Bondy, Margaret Price, Cos Spagnoletti

This meeting was called because of the continuing proliferation of street vendors in Community Board 8 especially in the 86th Street area. 

The Chair read out the responses to questions submitted to the Department of Health & Hygiene regarding food vendors (see attached).
· Permitted number of vendors
· Legal clearance/placement
· Definition of "processing" v "non-processing" carts
· Legal Dimensions of food carts
· Regulation of food safety standards
· Enforcement responsibility
· Inspections/Summons
The Chair took comments from the public. Several members of the public expressed concerned over the proliferation of vendors and associated problems of crowding sidewalks. There were also comments from vendors, vendor representatives and a person speaking on behalf of veterans who vend supporting the rights of vendors. 

Representatives from City Council Members Garodnick and Lappin’s office spoke about the on going issues/problems posed by vendors and the potential legislation to ameliorate this problem. 

The committee expressed strong concerns about the problem of the proliferation of vendors, illegal vendors and keeping public sidewalks safe and clear for all of the public to use. Committee will hold more meetings to deal with this problem and establish a "game plan" going forward. City Agencies will be asked to attend future meetings to help deal with this problem. Additional resolutions may be forth coming based on a review of the previous resolutions and outcome of discussions with the various city agencies and elected officials and their representatives. A meeting will be scheduled for December.
� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_986739021.doc
[image: image1.png]






